RESOLUTION NO. 1754

BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Salisbury, Maryland that the following individual is reappointed to the Marina Committee for the term ending as indicated:

Name

Term Ending

Jane Youngk

1/2011

The above resolution was introduced, read and passed at the regular meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury held on the 23rd day of February, 2009.

Brenda J. Colegrove

CITY CLERK

Louise Smith

COUNCIL PRESIDENT

APPROYED BY ME THIS

day of February, 2009

Barrie P. Tilghman

MAYOR

INTER	
	MEM
OFFICE	MEM

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

To:

John Pick

From:

Sherrell McBride SM

Subject:

Reappointment to the Marina Committee

Date:

February 18, 2009

Mayor Tilghman would like to reappoint the following person to the Marina Committee:

Name Jane Youngk Term Ending 1/2011

Ms. Youngk has been a member since 2005.

Attached are Ms. Youngk's letter of interest and the Resolution necessary for her reappointment. Also attached is a letter dated in 2005 that provides further information regarding her background. Please forward this information to the City Council so it may be placed on the agenda for the next City Council meeting. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Attachments

CC: Mayor Tilghman

Jane R. Youngk 6520 Quantico Rd. PO Box 51 Quantico, Md.21856

Office of the Mayor 125 N.Division St. Salisbury, Md. 21801

I would like to serve another term on the Port of Salisbury Marina Commission.

We still have our boat docked there and I am very interested in seeing that the Marina will be an asset to the City of Salisbury. The only thing to update in my Bio is that I now serve on the Board of Directors of the friends of Poplar Hill Mansion. I have enjoyed serving on the commission and would like to continue.

Sincerely,

Jane R. Youngk

We still have our boat docked there and I am very interested in Leptuarks 5005 faring will be an asset to the City of Salisbury. Figure 1990 of Salisbury. Big 1990 of Salisbury.

I would like to sarve another term on the Post of Subsbury Marina

DECEIVED FEB 1 1 2009

February 3, 2005 6022 Gloucester Court Salisbury, Maryland 21801 410-749-3303

Mayor Barrie Parsons Tilghman City of Salisbury North Division Street Salisbury, Maryland 21801

Dear Mayor Tilghman;

I understand there is an opening on the Port of Salisbury Marina Commission. I would be very honored to fill that position. I was on the Marina Commission in the late 1980s and then had to resign due to having to move to Smithfield, Virginia as my husband, Paul, had a job transfer.

As a native of Salisbury, I have always had an interest in the growth and progress of the City of Salisbury. The Marina is a vital part of the City, often the first impression that some people have of Salisbury.

We have had a boat in the Marina for many years, and presently have a 43 ft. sailboat, "Mamie," berthed there. We have had the enjoyment and opportunity of meeting many interesting folks who travel the 18 miles up the Wicomico River from many faraway locations. They come here to spend their money at Salisbury's many business establishments.

My family has had a history of public service to the area, going back to the Great Fire of Salisbury in the year 1886, when my Great Grandfather Fred A. Grier, Sr. came here to fight the fire and ended up moving here and raised his family here. His son, Fred A. Grier Jr., became the Fire Chief and Fire Marshall in Salisbury. He also served on the City Council. He had many positions of appointment that he served for the City of Salisbury.

I have always been interested in the future of Salisbury. I feel that I am qualified for the position on the Marina Commission in part because of my many years of boating experience. If the Marina is privatized, I

think more than ever that the Marina needs to have its operations overseen.

Thank-You for Your consideration, Respectfully and Sincerely Yours,

Jane Riggin Youngk